
January 9, 2017 

 

The Rich Township Board met at the Township Hall. The meeting was called to order by 

Supervisor Scheuer at 7:00 pm. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Members Present: Curell, Harvey, Mohr, Running, Scheuer.  Members Absent: None. 

Visitors: Tara Scheuer, Garry Running, Keith and Mariann Fleckenstein, Jack and Joan 

Knowlton . 

Motion by Curell, supported by Running to approve the agenda. MOTION CARRIED. 

 Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to accept into record the minutes of the 

December meeting as drafted.  MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Scheuer, supported by Mohr to accept into record the Treasurers Report as 

presented. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to pay the monthly bills as follows: from the 

General Fund, $18,791.67 with checks numbered 12535 through 12546, and from the Cemetery 

Fund, $2003.08 with check numbers 1064 and 1065. MOTION CARRIED. 

Supervisor gave an update on ordinance enforcement issues. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Running to appoint Doris Strich to serve as deputy clerk 

and Darlene Lott to serve as deputy treasurer. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Scheuer to have the state put up signs on M-24 at the 

southern and northern boundaries of the township showing entering into Rich Township. 

MOTION CARRIED.  

Motion by Scheuer, supported by Curell to secure Wilkinson Corporation to brine the 

township roads under their proposed contract. MOTION CARRIED. 

There were no zoning permits issued since the last meeting. 

Motion by Scheuer, supported by Running to approve sending Board of Review members 

to the MTA training scheduled on 2-13-17 in Frankenmuth. MOTION CARRIED. 

Motion by Curell, supported by Mohr to appoint David Scheuer as Zoning Administrator. 

MOTION CARRIED. 

Various public comments were received including questions about the number of times 

per year the roads are brined. 

As items of correspondence, a letter from the Mayville Library informing us of the 

appointment of Karen Curell to the Mayville District Public Library board for a term of 4 years, 

and a report booklet from the Lapeer County Sheriff's Department, were placed on file. 

Motion by Harvey, supported by Mohr to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:04 pm. 

 

 

 

 
_____________________________   ________________________ 

 Pamela Running, Clerk     David Scheuer, Supervisor 

 
 


